Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: community safety 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I have a mobile advertising vehicle which I intend to bring into your local area. Can you please:
1. Advise whether there are any restrictions, permits or permission we would need to advertise in your borough.
Answer:
This need to be submitted via
Apply for pre-application advice (leicester.gov.uk)
2. The name and contact details of the cabinet holder for community safety in the authority
Councillor Sarah Russell, Email: Sarah.Russell@leicester.gov.uk
3. The local strategy to apply the serious violence duty per the Police, Crime, Sentencing and Courts Act 2022 (“the PCSC Act”).
This information is already reasonably accessible under section 21 (accessible elsewhere).  
The Serious Violence Prevention Strategy is on the website (OPCC and VRN) and is publicly available.

4. The data that informs on the number of knife and gun crime incidents the borough had to address between March 2021 and March 2022.
5. The data that informs on the number of knife and gun crime incidents the borough had to address between March 2022 and March 2023.
Regarding Qs.4 & 5, the information is not held by the Council. 
We suggest you request this information from the Police:

Accessing information | Leicestershire Police (leics.police.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
